
Continuation of the Implementation of the Cooperation Protocol Between Tanta 

University and the General Authority for Adult Education 

As part of the ongoing cooperation between Tanta University and the General Authority 

for Literacy and Adult Education, and under the patronage of: 

 Prof. Magdy Abdel Raouf Sabaa – Tanta University President  

 Prof. Emad El-Sayed Atman – Vice President of Tanta University for Community 

Service and Environmental Development Affairs 

 Prof. Sherif Abdel Wanis Gaber – Dean of the Faculty of Agriculture 

The second awareness seminar was held at the Faculty of Agriculture, Tanta University, 

on Sunday, September 29, 2019, for 901 students from the fourth year of study. 

The seminar was attended by: 

 Prof. Mohamed El-Sayed Mohamed Ahmed – Vice Dean for Community Service 

and Environmental Development Affairs 

 Prof. Mohamed Taha – Director of the Adult Education Center at the University 

 Prof. Abdel Fattah Saad – University Coordinator of the Protocol 

 Mr. Mohamed Abu Al-Nabail – General Director of the Gharbia Branch 

 Prof. Iman Badr – General Coordinator of Protocols at the Authority 

 Mr. Shams Abdallah Shams – Protocol Director at the Authority 

 Mr. Ahmed Abdel Ghani – Secretary to the General Director of the Branch 

During the seminar, the attendees were introduced to the Authority and its role, as well as 

the cooperation protocol signed between the Authority and Tanta University. The students 

were also informed about the literacy eradication project in Gharbia Governorate and 

were encouraged to contribute to reducing the illiteracy rate in the governorate. 

Students were motivated to participate by highlighting the financial incentive provided 

for each student who successfully teaches a person to read and write within the 

boundaries of Gharbia Governorate. 

Furthermore, the students were made aware of the decision issued by the University 

Council of Tanta University, which stipulates that each student must eradicate the 

illiteracy of two individuals per academic year as a graduation requirement. 

All student inquiries and questions were addressed during the seminar. 


